
Due to the corona virus pandemic this spring, the 
requested limited attendance at church services and 

social distancing,  
the Eden Clinic was unable to have this 

fundraiser in May.   
The LWML has agreed to do the fund raiser without 
the “physical” pick-up and return of the baby bottles.  

Instead, if interested in supporting this project, we 
request you make your check payable to  

Eden Clinic 
Memo Line: Good Shepherd BBP  

  and mail the check to 
Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

700 N. Air Depot Blvd 
Midwest City, OK 73110 

ATTN: Gayle Brown.   
I will consolidate the checks and forward them to the 

Eden Clinic so their bookkeeper will know what 
organization donated the funds.  

 
Please pray for the young women and the babies as 

you make your decisions to write a check.  Now more 
than ever we know that to God “All lives matter -  

both the born and the unborn!”  
 

Thank you for supporting this effort. 
Gayle Brown 

EDEN CLINIC 
Baby Bottle Project 

 AUGUST 2-30, 2020 



 
Donations Welcome 

for New Server 
 

 
 
 
Dear Members of Good Shepherd, 
 
 The Church/School are in dire need of a new server and a 
new video card for the computer in the Fellowship Hall. 
 
 The current server is near the end of it’s life cycle and 
must be rebooted numerous times during the week.  The software 
currently being utilized is also near the end of it’s life cycle and 
will no longer be supported by Microsoft. 
 
 The video card in the computer in the Fellowship Hall is 
not communicating properly with the projector; thus not  
allowing us to project information on the screen for Bible Study 
and meetings.  Our IT specialist has recommended that it be re-
placed. 
 
 The Council has explored several options for upgrading 
our system and learned that a new server is the best solution at 
this time.  We have worked with our IT specialist and received a 
proposal to purchase a new server and upgrade the software to 
the current version, plus replace the video card in the computer 
in the Fellowship Hall.  The cost will be between $4,500 and 
$5,000. 
 
 The Council has approved funding for the project and the  
Voters’ Assembly on July 26, 2020 requested we seek donations 
for this need. 
 
Your donation will ensure the Church and School can continue to  
operate without interruptions. 
 

We hope that you will please prayerfully  
consider making a donation for this project. 

 
 



DONATIONS & ASSISTANCE APPRECIATED 

 
Dear Members of Good Shepherd 
     Lutheran Church, 
 
Due to COVID-19, Good Shepherd Lu-
theran School is desperately in need of 
monetary donations for table dividers 
and sanitizing mist machines. 
 
If anyone has the talent and time to 
build the table dividers, we would 
greatly appreciate your help and time. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel 
free to call: 
Marla Junghanns (405-590-8119) 
Dana Johnson (405-412-0296 
Linda Harke (405-819-5835). 
 
As we start school on August 20th, the 
teachers appreciate all your prayers 
for a safe and successful school year. 
 

The School Staff 



During this age of virus please check out the following on-line 
resources to aid you in your weekly devotional life. May they 
supplement your devotional life if you feel uneasy about in-person 
worship, or may they compliment your devotional life as you stay close 
to God in your in-person worship—thereby keeping you connected to 
the life of the Church universal! 

 
Issues, Etc. (https://issuesetc.org/) is a live theological talk show from 
a confessional Lutheran perspective. The show features expert guests in 
theology, Biblical interpretation, apologetics, ethics, philosophy, law 
and culture. Issues, Etc. is hosted by Todd Wilken, a pastor in the 
Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod.  
 
There is a wealth of resources to give aid to your devotional life, 
especially important in this age of social distancing. The website has 
On-Demand Archives, Daily Chapel, Radio Stations, Sacred Music, 
Journals, Transcripts, AND an App that you can download to your 
smart phone giving you access instantaneously to all of these 
devotional resources! 

 
 
 
 
  

Lutheran Hour Ministries (LHM, https://www.lutheranhour.org/)  is 
a Christian outreach ministry affiliated with the Lutheran Church–
Missouri Synod, Lutheran Church - Canada and Lutheran Women in 
Mission (LWML). Its mission is "Bringing Christ to the Nations—and 
the Nations to the Church". 
 
Many of your are already familiar with this devotional resource. But 
you are invited to sign up for their Daily Devotions and also download 
their App. 


